OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK

July 19, 2010

The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Warren Ploeger
Steve Roberts and Keith Olsen. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker and Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn.
County Attorney Kevin Hill was present for a portion of the meeting. Warren Ploeger opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.

PAYROLL

The July 14, 2010 payroll was approved as follows:
General $48,509.09
Road & Bridge 15,502.55
Election 1,245.77
Appraiser 4,698.46
Noxious Weed 1,929.88
ACC 6,158.02
JICR 8,361.20
Services for Elderly 2,961.63
Solid Waste 2,825.59
Court Trustee 9,444.73
Sp MVT 1,040.00
Employee Ben FICA 5,740.15
Employee Ben KPERS 5,150.68
State Unemploy/Work Comp -517.03
Insurance -2,422.59
TOTAL $110,628.13

COURTHOUSE SIDEWALK BID

Courthouse sidewalk bids for 11,825 square feet of sidewalk were as follows: J&B Construction with a bid of $59,425;
Goodman Construction with a bid of $59,480; Boeckner Building with a bid of $86,800; JR Korthanke Construction with a
bid of $60,669.26.

Motion by Steve Roberts to accept the bid of J&B Construction’s bid of $59,425. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion
carried.

SHERIFF
Sheriff John Merchant reported 28 inmates currently in the Brown County Jail. Various arrests and cases were discussed.

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT
Jennifer Ploeger, Emergency Management Director, reported the AED training for Courthouse and Jail employees will be
on Wednesday July 21, 2010, in the Commissioner’s room.

COMMUNITY CORRECTIONS
Venice Sloan, Community Corrections Director, presented quarterly reconciliation budget report for the Adult Community
Corrections. Sloan introduced Lisa Lucas, Director of the Alternative School, a new Community Corrections program.

MINUTES
Motion by Warren Ploeger to approve the July 12, 2010 minutes. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried.

2011 BROWN COUNTY BUDGET
The Commissioners reviewed possible options for the Brown County 2011 Budget and insurance.

RDA
Nancy Gafford and Doug Allen of the Rural Development Association presented a request for $25,000 for the 2011 Budget.
Also present were Lynn Ladner, Jerry Gifford and Betty Bunck.

CITY OF SABETHA

Doug Allen, Sabetha City Administrator, requested the Sabetha City share of the economic development for 2010.
Motion by Keith Olsen to approve the Sabetha City request of $6,500 for Economic Development for 2010. Seconded by
Steve Roberts. Motion carried.



TREANOR ARCHITECTS

Tim Cummins, Treanor Architects, and Greg Hellbusch and Nick Lawton, Straub Construction, discussed electricians,
driveway drainage grates and cabling for the new jail construction. The estimated completion date is now August 27, 2010.
Sheriff John Merchant, Jail Overseer John McClain, and Deputies Doug Brammer and Brett Hollister were also present.

Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Mation carried. Meeting adjourned at 10:31 a.m. The next
meeting will be held Monday July 26, 2010.



